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Amendment 1
Christa Prets

Draft opinion
Citation 3 a (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

- Having regard to the Commission 
Communication “Towards a EU strategy 
on the Rights of the Child” (COM (20060
367) and to the European Parliament 
resolution thereon of 16 January 20081, 
in particular paragraphs 94 - 117,

Or. en

Amendment 2
Ria Oomen-Ruijten

Draft opinion
Citation 3 a (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

- having regard to the UN Convention on 
the Elimination of All Forms of 
Discrimination against Women 
(CEDAW), adopted in 1979,

Or. nl

Amendment 3
Ria Oomen-Ruijten

Draft opinion
Citation 3 b (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

- having regard to the VN Millennium 
Goals of 2000, particularly the 

                                               
1 Texts Adopted, P6_TA(2008)0012. 
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elimination of poverty and hunger (first 
goal), the attainment of universal basic 
education (second goal) and equal 
opportunities for men and women (third 
goal) and protection of the environment 
(seventh goal),

Or. nl

Amendment 4
Gabriela Creţu

Draft opinion
Recital A (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

A. Whereas the persistent gender pay gap 
puts women in a weaker position  when it 
comes to escaping poverty,

Or. en

Amendment 5
Hiltrud Breyer, Raül Romeva i Rueda

Draft opinion
Recital A (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

A. Whereas the Lisbon European Council 
in 2000 agreed to eradicate child poverty 
in Europe by 2010,

Or. en

Amendment 6
Hiltrud Breyer, Raül Romeva i Rueda

Draft opinion
Recital B (new)
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Draft opinion Amendment

B. Whereas the Nice European Council in 
2000 called on the Member States to 
ensure a follow-up to the 1992 
recommendation on minimum guaranteed 
resources to be provided by social 
protection systems,

Or. en

Amendment 7
Hiltrud Breyer, Raül Romeva i Rueda

Draft opinion
Recital C (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

C. Whereas the risk of poverty in Europe 
is significantly higher for the 
unemployed, single-parent households 
(mainly headed by women), older people 
living alone (also especially women) and 
families with several dependants,

Or. en

Amendment 8
Hiltrud Breyer, Raül Romeva i Rueda

Draft opinion
Recital D (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

D. Whereas in the absence of all social 
transfers, the poverty risk in the EU 
especially for women would increase from 
16% to 40%, or 25% excluding pension 
payments,

Or. en
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Amendment 9
Hiltrud Breyer, Raül Romeva i Rueda

Draft opinion
Recital E (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

E. Whereas women’s shorter, slower and less 
well-paid careers also have an impact on their 
risk of falling into poverty, especially for the 
over 65s (21%  or 5 points more than men),

Or. en

Amendment 10
Ilda Figueiredo

Draft opinion
Paragraph -1 (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

-1. Highlights that poverty and inequality 
affect women disproportionately; points 
out that the average income of women is 
just 55 % that of men;

Or. en

Amendment 11
Ilda Figueiredo

Draft opinion
Paragraph 1

Draft opinion Amendment

1. Calls for a more pragmatic political and 
institutional approach to combating 
extreme poverty, which does not mix the 
policies on equality between men and 
women, the fight against discrimination 

1. Calls for a more holistic political and 
institutional approach to combating 
poverty and social exclusion; points out 
that gender disparities in economic 
power-sharing are an essential 
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and active participation, but which clearly 
and fully promotes each goal in its own 
right, including that of partnership with 
families and with the poorest people;

contributing factor to the poverty of 
women and that equal rights and 
empowerment of women are important for 
the eradication of poverty; underlines that 
gender equality and gender 
mainstreaming must be promoted as a
cross-cutting issue in the EU strategy to 
fight poverty and social exclusion;

Or. en

Amendment 12
Ria Oomen-Ruijten

Draft opinion
Paragraph 1

Draft opinion Amendment

1. Calls for a more pragmatic political and 
institutional approach to combating 
extreme poverty, which does not mix the 
policies on equality between men and 
women, the fight against discrimination 
and active participation, but which clearly 
and fully promotes each goal in its own 
right, including that of partnership with 
families and with the poorest people;

1. Calls for a more pragmatic political and 
institutional approach to combating 
extreme poverty, which does not mix the
policies on equality between men and 
women, the fight against discrimination 
and active participation, but which clearly 
and fully promotes each goal in its own 
right, including that of partnership with the 
poorest families, particularly one-parent 
families, as poverty entails more than lack 
of money, and as social exclusion can also 
be caused by gender stereotyping, cultural 
traditions and institutional discrimination;

Or. nl

Amendment 13
Hiltrud Breyer, Raül Romeva i Rueda

Draft opinion
Paragraph 1

Draft opinion Amendment

1. Calls for a more pragmatic political and 1. Calls for a policy to combat poverty and
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institutional approach to combating 
extreme poverty, which does not mix the 
policies on equality between men and 
women, the fight against discrimination 
and active participation, but which clearly 
and fully promotes each goal in its own 
right, including that of partnership with 
families and with the poorest people; 

discrimination and promote active 
participation, which clearly and fully 
promotes each goal in its own right;

Or. en

Amendment 14
Iratxe García Pérez, Teresa Riera Madurell

Draft opinion
Paragraph 1

Draft opinion Amendment

1. Calls for a more pragmatic political and 
institutional approach to combating 
extreme poverty, which does not mix the 
policies on equality between men and 
women, the fight against discrimination 
and active participation, but which clearly 
and fully promotes each goal in its own 
right, including that of partnership with 
families and with the poorest people;

1. Calls for a more pragmatic political and 
institutional approach to combating 
extreme poverty, which integrates the 
policies on equality between men and 
women, the fight against discrimination
and social exclusion, and active 
participation, clearly promoting each goal 
in its own right, including that of 
partnership with families, with women's 
associations and with the poorest people;

Or. es

Amendment 15
Gabriela Creţu

Draft opinion
Paragraph 1

Draft opinion Amendment

1. Calls for a more pragmatic political and 
institutional approach to combating 
extreme poverty, which does not mix the 
policies on equality between men and 

1. Calls for a more pragmatic political and 
institutional approach to combating 
extreme poverty, which does not mix the 
policies on equality between men and 
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women, the fight against discrimination 
and active participation, but which clearly 
and fully promotes each goal in its own 
right, including that of partnership with 
families and with the poorest people;

women, the fight against discrimination 
and active participation, but which clearly 
and fully promotes each goal in its own 
right;

Or. en

Amendment 16
Iratxe García Pérez, Teresa Riera Madurell

Draft opinion
Paragraph 1 a (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

1a. Points out that the risk of falling into 
extreme poverty is greater for women than 
for men;

Or. es

Amendment 17
Hiltrud Breyer, Raül Romeva i Rueda

Draft opinion
Paragraph 1 a (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

1a. Points out that the persistent trend 
towards feminisation of poverty in 
European societies today demonstrates 
that the current framework of social 
protection systems, and the wide range of 
EU social, economic and employment 
policies are not designed to meet women's 
needs and differences in women's work; 
underlines that women's poverty and 
social exclusion in Europe requires 
specific, multiple and gendered policy 
responses;

Or. en
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Amendment 18
Hiltrud Breyer, Raül Romeva i Rueda

Draft opinion
Paragraph 1 b (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

1b. Advocates the use of the Open Method 
of Coordination for social protection and 
social inclusion; calls on the Commission, 
the Social Protection Committee and the 
Member States to  set up specific gender 
equality objectives and targets to combat 
poverty and social exclusion, including a 
set of policy actions to  support groups of 
women which face a higher risk of 
poverty and social exclusion, such as non-
traditional and one-parent families, 
migrant women, refugee and ethnic 
minority women, older women and 
disabled women;

Or. en

Amendment 19
Hiltrud Breyer, Raül Romeva i Rueda

Draft opinion
Paragraph 1 c (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

1c. Calls on the Commission and the 
Member States to carry out a specific 
analysis and reform of social protection 
systems and to develop EU guidelines to 
reform social protection systems from a 
gender equality perspective including the 
individualisation of rights to social 
security, adapting social protection and 
services to the changing family structures
and ensuring that social protection 
systems better counteract women's 
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precarious situation and meet the needs of 
the most vulnerable groups of women;

Or. en

Amendment 20
Gabriela Creţu

Draft opinion
Paragraph 1 a (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

1a. Calls on the Member States to take 
effective measures to achieve the 
Barcelona targets on child care services;

Or. en

Amendment 21
Gabriela Creţu

Draft opinion
Paragraph 1 b (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

1b. Calls on the Commission to take 
measures to help Member States achieve
an effective implementation of the 
principle of equal payment for work of 
equal social value; 

Or. en

Amendment 22
Ilda Figueiredo

Draft opinion
Paragraph 2
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Draft opinion Amendment

2. Stresses that the primary right of a 
child is the right to live with his or her 
family; underlines the importance of the 
father and the mother in the child’s 
development whatever its age and 
regardless of the family’s socio-economic 
conditions; calls therefore for families 
living in extreme poverty to be helped as 
families in their efforts; calls on the 
Member States to put an end to putting 
children in care for socio-economic 
reasons and to help parents exercise their 
parental responsibility in the long term, 
even in difficult situations of extreme 
poverty;

2. Stresses the importance of a holistic 
approach to child well-being based on a 
child rights centred perspective as framed 
by the UNCRC, aimed at securing
adequate incomes for families, adequate 
housing for children and families, single 
parents or children in migrant families; 
supports the Commission's view that a 
balance between targeting the diversity of 
modern family structures and targeting 
the rights of children achieves the best 
outcomes in combating child poverty; 
calls for integrated, holistic family 
policies going beyond active inclusion to 
address all aspects of child and family 
well-being and to eradicate child poverty 
and social exclusion in the EU;

Or. en

Amendment 23
Mary Honeyball

Draft opinion
Paragraph 2

Draft opinion Amendment

2. Stresses that the primary right of a child 
is the right to live with his or her family,
underlines the importance of the father 
and the mother in the child's development
whatever its age and regardless of the 
family's socio-economic conditions; calls 
therefore for families living in extreme 
poverty to be helped as families in their 
efforts; calls on the Member States to put 
an end to putting children in care for 
socio-economic reasons and to help 
parents exercise their parental 
responsibility in the long-term, even in 
difficult situations of extreme poverty;

2. Stresses that every child has the right to
live in a secure and loving environment,
whatever its age and regardless of its socio-
economic conditions;
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Or. en

Amendment 24
Gabriela Creţu

Draft opinion
Paragraph 2

Draft opinion Amendment

2. Stresses that the primary right of a child 
is the right to live with his or her family;
underlines the importance of the father and 
the mother in the child’s development 
whatever its age and regardless of the 
family’s socio-economic conditions; calls 
therefore for families living in extreme 
poverty to be helped as families in their 
efforts; calls on the Member States to put 
an end to putting children in care for 
socio-economic reasons and to help 
parents exercise their parental 
responsibility in the long term, even in 
difficult situations of extreme poverty;

2. Stresses that an important right of a 
child is the right to live with his or her 
parents; underlines the importance of the 
father and the mother in the child’s 
development whatever its age and 
regardless of the family’s socio-economic 
conditions; calls therefore for families 
living in extreme poverty to be helped;

Or. en

Amendment 25
Iratxe García Pérez, Teresa Riera Madurell

Draft opinion
Paragraph 2

Draft opinion Amendment

2. Stresses that the primary right of a child 
is the right to live with his or her family; 
underlines the importance of the father 
and the mother in the child’s development 
whatever its age and regardless of the 
family’s socio-economic conditions; calls 
therefore for families living in extreme 
poverty to be helped as families in their 
efforts; calls on the Member States to put 
an end to putting children in care for 

2. Stresses that the primary right of a child 
is the right to live with his or her family; 
underlines the importance of families in 
the development of children whatever 
their age and regardless of the family’s 
socio-economic conditions; calls therefore 
for families living in extreme poverty to be 
helped as families in their efforts;
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socio-economic reasons and to help 
parents exercise their parental 
responsibility in the long term, even in 
difficult situations of extreme poverty;

Or. es

Amendment 26
Ria Oomen-Ruijten

Draft opinion
Paragraph 2

Draft opinion Amendment

2. Stresses that the primary right of a child 
is the right to live with his or her family; 
underlines the importance of the father and 
the mother in the child’s development 
whatever its age and regardless of the
family’s socio-economic conditions; calls 
therefore for families living in extreme 
poverty to be helped as families in their 
efforts; calls on the Member States to put 
an end to putting children in care for socio-
economic reasons and to help parents 
exercise their parental responsibility in the 
long term, even in difficult situations of 
extreme poverty;

2. Stresses that the primary right of a child 
is the right to live with his or her family; 
underlines the importance of the father and 
the mother in the child’s development 
whatever its age and regardless of the 
family’s socio-economic conditions; calls 
therefore for families living in extreme 
poverty to be helped as families in their 
efforts; calls on the Member States to put 
an end to putting children in care for socio-
economic reasons and to help parents 
exercise their parental responsibility in the 
long term, even in difficult situations of 
extreme poverty, in which connection 
investing in empowerment of 
mothers/women means investing in 
children/families;

Or. nl

Amendment 27
Anna Záborská

Draft opinion
Paragraph 2 a (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

2a. Calls on the Member States to develop 
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a special policy for street children, 
particularly as regards their specific needs 
in the field of education and the 
development of social skills;

Or. fr

Amendment 28
Ilda Figueiredo

Draft opinion
Paragraph 3

Draft opinion Amendment

3. Reiterates its call to Eurostat to develop 
indicators to measure the success of these 
policies, in close cooperation with 
associations experienced in fighting 
extreme poverty and, particularly, with the 
poorest people themselves, along the lines 
of the ‘interaction of knowledge’ 
programmes; also calls on Eurostat and 
academic researchers to undertake studies 
to highlight the fact that the family, and 
the natural solidarity network between the 
generations, is the best safeguard against 
extreme poverty and social exclusion;

deleted

Or. en

Amendment 29
Mary Honeyball

Draft opinion
Paragraph 3

Draft opinion Amendment

3. Reiterates its call to Eurostat to develop 
indicators to measure the success of these 
policies, in close cooperation with 
associations experienced in fighting 
extreme poverty and, particularly with the 

3. Reiterates its call to Eurostat to develop 
indicators to measure the success of these 
policies, in close cooperation with 
associations experienced in fighting 
extreme poverty and, particularly with the 
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poorest people themselves, along the lines 
of the 'interaction of knowledge' 
programmes, also calls on Eurostat and 
academic researchers to undertake studies 
to highlight the fact that the family, and 
the natural solidarity network between the 
generations, is the best safeguard against 
extreme poverty and social exclusion;

poorest people themselves, along the lines 
of the 'interaction of knowledge' 
programmes;

Or. en

Amendment 30
Ria Oomen-Ruijten

Draft opinion
Paragraph 3

Draft opinion Amendment

3. Reiterates its call to Eurostat to develop 
indicators to measure the success of these 
policies, in close cooperation with 
associations experienced in fighting 
extreme poverty and, particularly, with the 
poorest people themselves, along the lines 
of the ‘interaction of knowledge’ 
programmes; also calls on Eurostat and 
academic researchers to undertake studies 
to highlight the fact that the family, and 
the natural solidarity network between the 
generations, is the best safeguard against 
extreme poverty and social exclusion;

3. Reiterates its call to Eurostat to develop 
indicators to measure the success of these 
policies, in close cooperation with 
associations experienced in fighting 
extreme poverty and, particularly, with the 
poorest people themselves, for example 
the European Anti-Poverty Network, 
which have experience and which work 
with, for and through people with 
experience of poverty, along the lines of 
the ‘interaction of knowledge’ 
programmes; also calls on Eurostat and 
academic researchers to undertake studies, 
together with the aforementioned 
organisations, in order to ascertain 
whether the family, and the natural 
solidarity network between the generations, 
is the best safeguard against extreme 
poverty and social exclusion; takes the 
view that the development of indicators 
should be based on gender-disintegrated 
data and that the solutions which the 
poorest of the poor/people at grass-roots 
level have developed for themselves 
should be taken as the starting point 
('lessons learned' principle);
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Or. nl

Amendment 31
Hiltrud Breyer, Raül Romeva i Rueda

Draft opinion
Paragraph 3

Draft opinion Amendment

3. Reiterates its call to Eurostat to develop 
indicators to measure the success of these 
policies, in close cooperation with 
associations experienced in fighting 
extreme-poverty and, particularly, with the 
poorest people themselves, along the lines 
of the ‘interaction of knowledge’ 
programmes; also calls on Eurostat and 
academic researchers to undertake studies 
to highlight the fact that the family, and 
the natural solidarity network between the 
generations, is the best safeguard against 
extreme poverty and social exclusion;

3. Reiterates its call to Eurostat to develop 
indicators to measure the success of these 
policies, in close cooperation with 
associations experienced in fighting 
poverty and, particularly, with the poorest 
people themselves, along the lines of the 
‘interaction of knowledge’ programmes;

Or. en

Amendment 32
Gabriela Creţu

Draft opinion
Paragraph 3

Draft opinion Amendment

3. Reiterates its call to Eurostat to develop 
indicators to measure the success of these 
policies, in close cooperation with 
associations experienced in fighting 
extreme poverty and, particularly, with the 
poorest people themselves, along the lines 
of the ‘interaction of knowledge’ 
programmes; also calls on Eurostat and 
academic researchers to undertake studies 
to highlight the fact that the family, and 
the natural solidarity network between the 

3. Reiterates its call to Eurostat to develop 
indicators to measure the success of these 
policies, in close cooperation with 
associations experienced in fighting 
extreme poverty and, particularly, with the 
poorest people themselves, along the lines 
of the ‘interaction of knowledge’ 
programmes; 
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generations, is the best safeguard against 
extreme poverty and social exclusion;

Or. en

Amendment 33
Iratxe García Pérez, Teresa Riera Madurell

Draft opinion
Paragraph 3

Draft opinion Amendment

3. Reiterates its call to Eurostat to develop 
indicators to measure the success of these 
policies, in close cooperation with 
associations experienced in fighting 
extreme poverty and, particularly, with the 
poorest people themselves, along the lines 
of the ‘interaction of knowledge’ 
programmes; also calls on Eurostat and 
academic researchers to undertake studies 
to highlight the fact that the family, and 
the natural solidarity network between the 
generations, is the best safeguard against 
extreme poverty and social exclusion;

3. Reiterates its call to Eurostat to develop 
indicators to measure the success of these 
policies, in close cooperation with 
associations experienced in fighting 
extreme poverty and, particularly, with 
women's associations and with the poorest 
people themselves, along the lines of the 
‘interaction of knowledge’ programmes; 
also calls on Eurostat and academic 
researchers to undertake studies to 
highlight the fact that families, as natural 
solidarity networks between the 
generations, are the best safeguard against 
extreme poverty and social exclusion;

Or. es

Amendment 34
Ilda Figueiredo

Draft opinion
Paragraph 3 a (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

3a. Calls for a gender perspective to be 
developed in all policies related to 
children as a prerequisite to eliminate all 
forms of discrimination and violence 
against the girl child; urges the Member 
States to carry out systematic assessments 
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on the impact of poverty and social 
exclusion on the girl child and to develop 
specific measures to address this in the 
context of European and United Nations 
policies, instruments and funding 
mechanisms on the rights of the child; 
underlines the need to address the 
different ways in which girls and boys 
experience poverty and social exclusion 
earlier in life so that gender 
mainstreaming children's rights will 
impact positively in the later stages of the 
life-cycle;

Or. en

Amendment 35
Ria Oomen-Ruijten

Draft opinion
Paragraph 4

Draft opinion Amendment

4. Stresses that all of these uncertainties 
prevent those directly affected from 
enjoying their fundamental rights; calls on 
national, European and international 
institutions to consider the 
multidimensional character of extreme 
poverty, which affects all areas of human 
life;

4. Stresses that all of these uncertainties 
prevent those directly affected from 
enjoying their fundamental rights; calls on 
national, European and international 
institutions to consider the 
multidimensional character of extreme 
poverty, which affects all areas of human 
life, particularly research into the causal 
connection between domestic violence 
within relationships and long-term poverty;

Or. nl

Amendment 36
Ilda Figueiredo

Draft opinion
Paragraph 4
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Draft opinion Amendment

4. Stresses that all of these uncertainties 
prevent those directly affected from 
enjoying their fundamental rights; calls on 
national, European and international 
institutions to consider the 
multidimensional character of extreme 
poverty, which affects all areas of human 
life;

4. Stresses that all of these uncertainties 
prevent those directly affected from 
enjoying their fundamental rights; calls on
national, European and international 
institutions to consider the 
multidimensional character of poverty and 
social exclusion, which affects all areas of 
human life;

Or. en

Amendment 37
Hiltrud Breyer, Raül Romeva i Rueda

Draft opinion
Paragraph 5

Draft opinion Amendment

5. Recalls that the poorest people often 
say that being in a stable, paid job helps 
them to regain their sense of pride, dignity 
and self-esteem vis-à-vis their children 
and families; ; calls therefore for 
pathways into professional employment 
provide for particular guidance for the 
most vulnerable people and workers, 
paving the way for a society which is 
genuinely inclusive and respectful of the 
poorest citizens;

deleted

Or. en

Amendment 38
Ria Oomen-Ruijten

Draft opinion
Paragraph 5
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Draft opinion Amendment

5. Recalls that the poorest people often say 
that being in a stable, paid job helps them 
to regain their sense of pride, dignity and 
self-esteem vis-à-vis their children and 
families; calls therefore for pathways into 
professional employment to provide for 
particular guidance for the most vulnerable 
people and workers, paving the way for a 
society which is genuinely inclusive and 
respectful of the poorest citizens;

5. Recalls that the poorest people often say 
that having a secure income worthy of 
human dignity or being in a stable, paid 
job helps them to regain their sense of 
pride, dignity and self-esteem vis-à-vis 
their children and families, in which 
connection eliminating the wage gap 
between men and women also plays a 
major role; calls therefore for pathways 
into professional employment to provide 
for particular guidance for the most 
vulnerable people and workers, paving the 
way for a society which is genuinely 
inclusive and respectful of the poorest 
citizens;

Or. nl

Amendment 39
Hiltrud Breyer, Raül Romeva i Rueda

Draft opinion
Paragraph 5 a (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

5a. Points out that 20 million people,
especially women, in the EU are affected 
by in-work poverty, i.e. 6% of the total 
population and 36% of the working 
population are at in-work poverty risk; 
calls on the Member States to agree upon 
minimum wage legislation as an integral 
element of active inclusion;

Or. en
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Amendment 40
Hiltrud Breyer, Raül Romeva i Rueda

Draft opinion
Paragraph 5 b (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

5b. States that adequate minimum income 
schemes are a fundamental prerequisite 
for an EU based on social justice and 
equal opportunities for all; calls on the 
Member States to ensure that an adequate 
minimum income is provided for periods 
out of or in between jobs, with particular 
attention to groups of women that have 
additional responsibilities;

Or. en

Amendment 41
Ilda Figueiredo

Draft opinion
Paragraph 6

Draft opinion Amendment

6. Calls on the European Union, the 
Member States and organised civil society 
associations to make sure that in meetings 
at various levels the children appointed to 
represent a group, a region or a country 
are not always the same ones; calls on 
those concerned at decision-making level 
to find ways of allowing the most excluded 
children to express themselves by setting 
up long-term projects with them and 
providing sufficient financial and human 
resources; calls on all those concerned to 
support projects which enable children 
from different social and cultural 
backgrounds to meet, highlighting the 
multidisciplinary aspect of projects which 
allow artistic creation and encouraging 
children to develop their ideas and present 

deleted
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them to others;

Or. en

Amendment 42
Ria Oomen-Ruijten

Draft opinion
Paragraph 6

Draft opinion Amendment

6. Calls on the European Union, the 
Member States and organised civil society 
associations to make sure that in meetings 
at various levels the children appointed to 
represent a group, a region or a country 
are not always the same ones; calls on 
those concerned at decision making level
to find ways of allowing the most excluded 
children to express themselves by setting 
up long-term projects with them and 
providing sufficient financial and human 
resources; calls on all those concerned to 
support projects which enable children 
from different social and cultural 
backgrounds to meet, highlighting the 
multidisciplinary aspect of projects which 
allow artistic creation and encouraging
children to develop their ideas and present 
them to others.

6. Calls on the European Union, the 
Member States and organised civil society 
associations, as well as grass-roots/self-
help organisations set up by people with 
experience of poverty, to make sure that in 
meetings at various levels more and more
children from different cultures and social 
backgrounds have the opportunity to 
represent their region or country; calls on 
the EU and Member States to recognise 
national anti-poverty networks and 
organisations (such as the EAPN) as 
civil-society organisations and to support 
them systematically; calls on the EU and 
Member States to ensure that they 
incorporate these grass-roots 
organisations in their policy at all 
decision-making levels to make resources 
available to allow the most excluded 
children to express themselves by setting 
up long-term projects with them and 
providing sufficient financial and human 
resources; calls on all those concerned to 
support projects which enable children 
from different social and cultural 
backgrounds to meet, highlighting the 
multidisciplinary aspect of projects which 
allow artistic creation and giving children 
opportunities to express their own ideas 
about possible solutions and also to pass 
them on to others (peer exchange).

Or. nl
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Amendment 43
Hiltrud Breyer, Raül Romeva i Rueda

Draft opinion
Paragraph 6 a (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

6a. Calls on the Commission and the 
Member States to develop an Open 
Method of Coordination in the field of 
care services in order to formulate 
recommendations on how to meet the 
need for provision of care services in 
Europe (i.e. the organising and financing 
of care for children and other dependent 
persons), including setting precise targets 
and indicators with the aim of providing 
childcare facilities for 90% of children 
from birth until mandatory school age 
across the EU and a sufficient level of 
care provision for other dependent 
persons by 2015; underlines that all 
services should meet the criteria of 
affordability, accessibility and good 
quality so that  bringing up children and 
caring for dependents is not any longer 
especially for women a 'poverty risk';

Or. en

Amendment 44
Marie Panayotopoulos-Cassiotou

Draft opinion
Paragraph 6 a (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

6a. Encourages free and unfettered 
participation in education, training and 
lifelong learning and in training on the 
sound management of financial 
resources;
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Or. fr

Amendment 45
Marie Panayotopoulos-Cassiotou

Draft opinion
Paragraph 6 b (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

6b. Emphasises the need to promote 
mixed-sex classes or a gender mix in 
university admission quotas and to offer a 
greater range of cultural or educational 
trips and exchanges to give the poor the 
opportunity to play a full part in the 
knowledge society and cultural life;

Or. fr

Amendment 46
Marie Panayotopoulos-Cassiotou

Draft opinion
Paragraph 6 c (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

6c. Encourages use of the open method of 
coordination between Member States and 
at all other levels of governance;

Or. fr

Amendment 47
Mary Honeyball

Draft opinion
Paragraph 6 a (new)
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Draft opinion Amendment

6a. Calls on Member States to ensure that 
all children, and particularly those in 
poverty, have the opportunity to 
participate in social, recreational, 
sporting and cultural life; 

Or. en

Amendment 48
Mary Honeyball

Draft opinion
Paragraph 6 b (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

6b. Calls on the European institutions and 
Member States to recognise that lone 
parents find themselves at greater risk of 
poverty and to make particular provision 
for these types of family; 

Or. en

Amendment 49
Ilda Figueiredo

Draft opinion
Paragraph 6 a (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

6a. Considers that the risk of falling into 
poverty is greater for women than for 
men, particularly in old age, because 
social security systems are often based on 
the principle of continuous remunerated
employment; calls for an individualised 
right to an adequate minimum income, 
which is not conditional on employment 
related contributions;
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Or. en

Amendment 50
Ilda Figueiredo

Draft opinion
Paragraph 6 b (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

6b. Stresses that the share of part-time 
employment in the EU is 31 % for women 
and 7,4 % for men; underlines that part-
time employment for women is often only 
petty and marginal part-time work with 
poor remuneration and insufficient social 
protection; points out that women are 
therefore at greater risk of falling into 
poverty, especially in old age, as pensions 
from part-time employment very often do 
not suffice to lead an independent life;

Or. en

Amendment 51
Christa Prets

Draft opinion
Paragraph 6 a (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

6a. Stresses the importance, considering 
in each case the best interests of the child, 
of supporting the reuniting of street 
children, trafficked children and 
unaccompanied minors with their 
families; highlights that reunion should 
be accompanied by special measures of 
social reintegration where the socio-
economic situation has led the child to 
engage in illicit income-generating 
activities which are harmful to the child’s 
physical and moral development, such as 
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prostitution and drug dealing;

Or. en

Amendment 52
Christa Prets

Draft opinion
Paragraph 6 b (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

6b. Encourages Eurostat to establish a 
link with the set of indicators that is being 
developed to monitor the impact of EU 
activity on children’s rights and welfare, 
commissioned by the EU Fundamental 
Rights Agency; points to the need for a 
joint effort of the Commission, the 
Fundamental Rights Agency and the 
Member States to work in cooperation 
with relevant UN agencies, international 
organisations and research centres 
towards improving the gathering of 
comparable statistical data on the 
situation of children in the EU1; calls on 
Member States to take all possible 
measures to respect the Recommendation 
expressed in the Social Protection 
Committee's Report on Child Poverty and 
Well-being in Europe, adopted on 17 
January 2008, which stresses that 
Member States should review the different 
data sources available at national and 
sub-national levels on children in 
vulnerable situations;

Or. en

                                               
1 2007/2093(INI)).
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Amendment 53
Christa Prets

Draft opinion
Paragraph 6 c (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

6c. Encourages Member States to 
consider that the vicious circle of extreme 
poverty, vulnerability, discrimination and 
social exclusion puts children, and 
particularly street children, at particular 
risk and that differentiated and 
individualised actions are required to 
address multiple deprivations; urges 
Member States to endorse a European 
joint effort to stop child trafficking and 
prostitution, child drug addiction, 
violence against children and juvenile 
delinquency;

Or. en

Amendment 54
Christa Prets

Draft opinion
Paragraph 6 d (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

6d. Recalls the value that good quality 
education and vocational training leading 
to “good jobs” for young people have in 
their emotional, social, physical or 
cognitive development  and in breaking 
the intergenerational inheritance of 
poverty; calls on Member States to ensure 
that these services are accessibly and 
effectively delivered to the most 
marginalised groups of children and 
young people regardless of race, ethnic 
origin, class, gender, age or disabilities; 
calls for targeted educational services, 
including non-formal education, as 
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temporary and non-discriminatory 
measures to assist those children who do 
not have access to mainstream education;

Or. en

Amendment 55
Christa Prets

Draft opinion
Paragraph 6 e (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

6e. Calls on the EU, the Member States 
and organised civil society associations to 
ensure that child participation is always 
organised according to the fundamental 
principles of safe and meaningful 
participation;

Or. en

Amendment 56
Christa Prets

Draft opinion
Paragraph 6 f (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

6f. Recalls that extreme poverty and 
marginalisation seriously affect the 
development of street children, make them 
particularly vulnerable to physical, mental 
and sexual abuse, hinder access to quality 
services and lead them into illicit activities 
which place them on the fringes of society 
and hamper their opportunities to have 
access to the labour market; urges 
Member States to undertake concrete and 
targeted measures to address the specific 
needs of street children and to better 
coordinate the action of central, regional 
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and local authorities to overcome the 
insufficiency of normal intervention 
methods addressing them; stresses the 
growing European dimension of the 
phenomenon of street children and calls 
for a joint coordinated action addressing 
the root causes of extreme 
marginalisation and poverty of street 
children and their families, improving 
their access to quality services and 
combating organised crime; calls on the 
Council to agree on an EU-wide 
commitment based on the European 
Parliament resolution of 16 January 2008
“Towards an EU strategy on the rights of 
the child”1 to end the phenomenon of 
street children by 2015;

Or. en

                                               
1 Texts Adopted, P6_TA(2008)0012.


	726647en.doc

